BOROUGH OF BARRINGTON CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, AUGUST 7, 2024, 6:00PM, MAYOR/COUNCIL CHAMBERS
Mayor Hanson called the meeting to order in council chambers at 6:00pm with the Sunshine Statement and led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
The Deputy Borough Clerk called roll and the following were present: Council President Beach, Councilman Cerrito, Councilwoman Mercado-Miller.  Councilman Drumm, Ludwig and Robenolt were absent with prior notice.  Also present were Secretary Eileen Holcombe, Solicitor Tim Higgins, and Deputy Clerk/CFO Denise Moules.  Clerk Shannon was also absent with prior notice.      
Engineer’s report
Greg Evans reported on the following action items:  voucher No. 4 and change order No. 3 for the Austin Avenue project; and voucher No. 3 for the police department renovations.  He then reported that we will be bidding the Austin Avenue project, Phase 4 this fall and also the Lost World Park installation.  The 4th Avenue pump station project will receive bids on August 29 for the September meeting.  There was then a discussion regarding traffic movement on Bell Avenue.  Mayor Hanson reported there is traffic stopping and people are running into Chick-Fil-A and this will get worse when Chipotle opens.  We are proposing that Bell Avenue be no stopping or standing in the vicinity of the commercial driveways to stop this from happening.  Everyone agreed and an ordinance will be prepared.  
Public Portion
On a motion by Cerrito, second by Drumm, the first public portion was opened.  Seeing no public comment, on a motion by Cerrito, second by Mercado-Miller, the pubic portion was closed.  

Administration—Deputy Clerk Moules reported on the following
Renewal process for 2025 JIF coverage—spreadsheets have been distributed to department heads listing inventory assets and values.  They are reviewing and will return with any updates.  In addition, the JIF is doing a valuation of our facilities this year as well to make sure we are adequately covered.  

Acceptance of audit report and findings (there are none)—the audit reports were distributed and the resolution to accept the audit report will be on the council agenda along with the certification that you have reviewed which is required to be signed by all elected officials.  

Council agenda review

Resolutions for approval by consent agenda:  preliminary—more may be added
•Change Order No. 3—Austin Avenue project

•Resolution to Accept 2023 Report of Audit

•Approving the August bill list

Finance


CFO Moules reported the standard monthly reports were distributed.  She will also have a resolution for a Chapter 159 for two grants received.  There will also be a resolution for grant balances that were unexpended.  Everything is in the black for budget purposes.  We worked on the capital program and she will be working with Parker McCay to have the bond ordinances ready for introduction next week.  
COUNCIL REPORTS
Councilwoman Mercado-Miller—we had a Board of Health meeting last month that went well.  We are starting a subcommittee to work on the Mayor’s Wellness Campaign.  Thanks to Eileen and Meg for their work with the seniors.  We are looking into potential grant opportunities for various health initiatives.  We are attending webinars and investigating requirements to see what we would qualify to apply for regarding these grants.  
Mayor Hanson—we will be recognizing the Barrington Boys Little League team won the District 14 finals last month.  They will be at council so we will recognize them.  Thanks to Denise and all the department heads for their work on the capital list.  National Night Out was postponed last night due to the weather and will be rescheduled in September.  Summer Rec finished up last week and thanks to director Don Lang and the camp counselors.  Civic Association is hosting Summer Nights at Wish Upon a Star Park on the 29th.  September 7 is Brews, Beats and Eats in the St. Francis parking lot.  
Mayor Hanson then reported that there were social media posts asking if we have a fire department and the answer is yes—we have a shared fire department with Haddon Heights and it is working very well.  The career staff runs out of the Barrington firehouse Mondays through Fridays during the day and the volunteers run nights and weekends out of the Haddon Heights firehouse.  All of the statistics prove that it has been very successful.  He commented on all of the posts by Steve Teti, Desiree Fiorani, Dave Decant, Ken Krupinski and others and reported that they were lies and they are completely misinformed.  Everything they said was false.  Krupinski also posted that Barrington will become a ghetto and that is a derogatory and an offensive term to racial minorities and makes me question his morals.  All of this proves that social media is not the way you should get information and if anyone has any questions on anything, they are welcome to reach out to us and we will get back to you.  We also hold two meetings per month where the public is welcome to come and get accurate information.  
Councilwoman Mercado-Miller echoed Mayor Hanson’s comments and was disheartened by the posts and the language that was used in a public forum.  We do our best to serve everyone in this town.  If you have any questions for anyone in this town, please reach out to us.  We are all working to make this a better community.
Chief Minardi added that goes along with police information.  Social media is not a reliable source for any information.  If anyone has any questions or concerns, call the police department.

Council President Beach thanked Chief Hales for the great job he has been doing with the combined fire departments.  He also thanked Chief Minardi for the job he has been doing.  Regardless of what any school board member thinks, do not get your information from social media.  Everyone is going a great job.  Deputy Clerk Moules added Chief Kate Bowen to the kudos.  
Seeing no additional business to be discussed, on a motion by Council President Beach, second by Councilwoman Mercado-Miller, the meeting adjourned at 6:15pm with all in favor.  

Approved: Terry Shannon

      Terry Shannon, Clerk/RMC
